Dear Players and Parents,

I hope you are all well and had a great season this year. First and foremost, congratulations to all the KGHA Teams who qualified for Provincials! I would also like to express how impressed I was with the hard work and determination I saw during this year's tryouts.

I'm very excited to be part of KGHA and the U18B team again for the 2024/25 season. Hockey has been a very big part of my life both as a competitive player growing up in Northern Ontario and as a coach over the past 12 years here in Kanata.

My goals for next year are simple:

To help your daughters:

- Build their skills and become better hockey players
- Gain confidence in themselves and in others
- Understand what a team is and how teamwork can make them stronger
- Enjoy this great sport so they continue to play it throughout their lives
- Use teambuilding and relationship building tools to create community for the players and their families.

This will be my fourth season as Head Coach for a competitive team and I am committed to continue developing as a mentor and coach with KGHA.

Our team is planning to attend 5 tournaments next year, three of which will be away tournaments. This does not include Provincials which will be our ultimate goal to attend.

We expect to be on the ice 3 to 4 times each week during the season. We will have off ice activities which will include dryland training and team building activities throughout the season.

I'm already looking forward to a fantastic year!!

Best Regards,

Paul Boissonneault

Email: pboiss@rogers.com